SPECIAL MEETING

                           



February 7, 2020
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Skelton on Friday, February 7, 2020 at 1:30 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  

Supervisors – Skelton, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus;

Absent:

Supervisor Anttila, Treasurer Gross
      Also Present:     
 
Clark Niemi, Todd Koneczny, Wayne Thuringer, Becky Lammi, Doug Gregor, Mike 
    
Larson; 
1.) Members of the East Range Joint Water Project Committee met with Project Liaison Koneczny and SEH representative Larson to review the Joint Water Project.  Koneczny opened the meeting with updates.  Larson sent him information on an Environmental Assessment Worksheet for Lake Mine (EAW).  Larson indicated we do not need an EAW.  The group discussed the possible sites for the intake line:  at the boat landing, or at the Giant’s Ridge/IRRR site.  Gregor has been in contact with IRRR Attorney Becicka regarding allowing us to put our intake line at Giants Ridge and if the IRRR will acquire the property needed on our behalf.  
Koneczny will call Jensen and find out where SEH is at with the designs and mapping of the sites.  Kippley would like the intake line to be at the Quarry site as it is a cost savings due to location, a good spot on the pit because it is the deepest area, and road right of ways already exist.  

Water Treatment Plant work continues.  Soil borings can be done at the same time for both the intake line and the WTP.  This work is not a part of the SEH contract so would be extra cost.  Thuringer would like to find out what the specs are for the IRRR barge currently being used.  Power sources were discussed.  Property purchasing or leasing needs to be looked into and imminent domain powers exist if applicable and needed.  
Funding was discussed.  Intended Use Plan deadline is June 5, 2020.  The project was not on the Governor’s List.  Larson indicated the plans and specifications target deadline is March 2021.  We are on the Project Priority List and Army Corps funding is available.  Gregor wants final clarification on District versus Joint Powers Agreement.  Decisions need to be made on how Biwabik and Hoyt Lakes join the project in the future.  Next steps are to get answers from IRRR.  MRWA will attend our next meeting.  They are a good resource.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 2:40 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

 ______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                          Jon Skelton, Chairman 
